

AMSI User Manual Site Users

V1.0.2

July 1, 2013

Prepared by:



Table of Contents

Overview
Office of Asset Management Email Address5
Applications – General Information
Admin Web Application6
Home Page6
Special Function Icons7
Search
Filters
Sorting Data9
Pagination Control9
Handheld Terminal10
Startup Screen – Symbol AppCenter10
'Locked' Screen10
Standard Application Buttons10
Scanner DataEngine Screen
DataEngine Menu12
Microsoft ActiveSync13
Using the System14
AMSI Web Application14
Login14
Logout15
Unlock Scanner16
Process Transactions17
Add (New) - Handheld17
Add – Purchased17

Add – Donated
Upload and Process Add Transactions22
Add Transaction Data Flow25
Add (New) – Admin Web Application26
Tag Confirm
Upload and Process Tag Confirm Transactions31
Tag Confirm Transaction Data Flow 33
Move
Upload and Process Move Transactions
Move Transaction Data Flow
Transfer Out
Upload and Process Transfer Out Transactions40
Transfer Out Transaction Data Flow42
Receive Transfer43
Upload and Process Receive Transfer Transactions45
Receive Transfer Transaction Data Flow46
Stolen47
Upload and Process Stolen Transactions48
Stolen Transaction Data Flow
Disposal Request
Disposal Request – Traded
Disposal Request – Obsolete
Disposal Request – Damaged/Vandalized56
Upload and Process Disposal Request Transactions57
Disposal Request Transaction Data Flow
Reactivate60
Upload and Process Reactivate Transactions61
Reactivate Transaction Data Flow63
Physical Inventory
Upload and Process Physical Inventory Transactions67
Validate Physical Inventory69
Complete Physical Inventory69
Physical Inventory

Approve / Deny Completed Physical Inventory70
Physical Inventory History71
Physical Inventory Transaction Data Flow72
Cycle Count / Audit73
Upload and Process Cycle Count Transactions75
Complete Cycle Count76
Completed Cycle Count76
Cycle Count Transaction Data Flow77
Reports
Current Report List79
Handheld Scanner Operation80
Keyboard Data Entry80
Scanner Data Entry80
Warm Boot Scanner
Cold Boot Scanner
Calibrate the Touch Screen
MC3000 Quick Start Guide83

Overview

The AMSI system is an add-on to the existing SCS Inventory Management System (EQP) that will facilitate automation of the data gathering and labeling of fixed assets. The primary functions provided are:

- Gather information via barcode scanner currently written on the 'Shelby County Schools Asset Disposition Form'
- Print on demand labels for new assets
- Perform annual physical inventory via barcode scanner of all assets tracked by SCS
- Allow inventory audits outside of annual physical inventory
- Allow inventory reporting at the school level

The user will have access to the following transactions:

- Add (New)
- Tag Confirm
- Transfer Out
- Receive Transfer
- Stolen
- Disposal Request
- Reactivate
- Physical Inventory
- Cycle/Audit Count

This User Manual will show how to perform each transaction and the data flow through the components of the system. The major components or applications that the users will see are:

- Admin Web Application
- Handheld Terminal Application
- Scanner DataEngine Application

Office of Asset Management Email Address

For general questions or to provide additional information about tracked or non-tracked Assets please contact the Office of Asset Management via the following email address:

amsirequest@scsk12.org

Applications – General Information

Admin Web Application

Home Page

The URL for the Admin Web Application is <u>http://amsi.scsk12.org/AMSI</u>.

C Sig	ın In -	Win	dows Inter	net Ex	plorer						_	
G	•	2	http://mcs.a	adcisi.loca	al/Security/SignIn.aspx	💌 🗟 🗲 🗙	Soogle 😽					P •
<u>F</u> ile	<u>E</u> dit	<u>V</u> iew	F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>T</u> ools	Help							
🚖 Fa	vorites		🥌 Sign In			- 🟠 -	1 - 1	-	Page 🕶	<u>S</u> afety v	T <u>o</u> ols +	? ∗ [≫]
SHELBY	Sources					You are not						
	SIG	N IN										
Enter	your u	iser n	ame and p	assword	to sign in.							
	Name word:											
			ок	Cance								
Copyri	ight ©	2010	ADC Integ	rated S	ystems, Inc. All rights	s reserved. V1.00.0	03					

Special Function Icons

There are a number of standard functions found throughout the Admin Web Application. These are represented by icons. Following are some of the standard icons and their associated function.







Export current data view to an Excel spreadsheet



- Rest all filters to default values

Search

At the top of most pages there is also a 'Search For' box that allows for quick searches on particular fields. An example of one is from the Inventory screen:

Search for		Go
	(Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, M	10del Number, Manufacturer or Vendor Name)

Enter the exact value you would like to search and click 'Go' and the system will search each of the 'Search Fields' listed.

Filters

Another handy search feature is the use of Filters. Filters are in several forms:

- Dropdown Lists
- Scrolling List Boxes Multi Select
- Input Boxes Single Value
- Input Boxes Range

Each screen will have filters based on the data content of that screen. Following are the filters from the Inventory screen:

Class Code	All		~
Acquisition Date		to	
Program Project			
Location	All	~	
Sub Location	All 🔨 1A 🌱		
Room	All 💌		
Current Status Code	All Alissing In Alissing In Alissing In Alissing In Alissing Scrapped In Alissing In Alissing		
Active	Yes 🚩		

Dropdown List Filters are executed immediately upon selection of a new value. List Boxes and Input Boxes require you to click 'Go' for the display results to be filtered.

To reset the filters back to the default value click the 'Reset Filter' icon

Sorting Data

Most of the data columns displayed can be sorted by clicking on the column label above the data. The data can only be sorted by one column at a time. So if you prefer to sort the data by Manufacturer then click on the 'Manufacturer' label above that column. Clicking the column label again sorts in reverse order.



Pagination Control

You can also control how much data is displayed on the screen as well as quickly move through pages using the Pagination Control. An example of the Pagination Control is below:



This indicates the following:

- Currently viewing page 1 of 25
- A total of 241 items are available for viewing
- Currently viewing 10 items per page

Use the Double Arrow icon to move to the first or last page. Use the single arrow icon to move one page at a time.

Manually key a new page number or items per page and click 'Go' and the screen will be updated accordingly.

Handheld Terminal

Startup Screen – Symbol AppCenter

Whenever the Handheld Terminal is reset or the Asset Management application is exited, the user will be presented with the following screen. The only option from this screen is to click the icon labeled 'SCS Asset Management'. This will start the data collection program on the handheld.

🔲 Win	dowsCE			
<u>File Zo</u>	om <u>T</u> ools	Help		
Tools				
Ø	,			
MCS Ass Manager				
nt				
Symbol	AppCente	r		2 🔤

'Locked' Screen

When the handheld is ready for operation it will display the following 'Locked' screen. This is the normal 'home' screen for the data collection application. Clicking 'Exit' on this screen will return you to the 'Symbol AppCenter' screen above.

The handheld will remain at the 'Locked' screen until it is 'Unlocked' in the AMSI Web Application.



Standard Application Buttons

Most data entry screens have the following two buttons. Their use is always the same no matter what screen they are on.

ОК

- Accept and validate the current data entered. If it is valid then save it and proceed to the next step in the process.

Cancel - Cancel the current screen and return to the previous screen. All previously saved data will remain saved and any current data in-process on the current screen will be lost.

Scanner DataEngine Screen

The Scanner DataEngine is the application that moves data from the handheld to the AMSI system database. This screen is provided for status purposes only. There is no user interaction through this screen. This application should start automatically every time your computer restarts.

Every time you put the handheld scanner in its cradle the Scanner DataEngine screen is displayed to show the status of the handheld connection and update.

🖉 Scanner DataEngine	
	Scanner Connected
7/15/2010 4:36:18 PM - Doing Lock 7/15/2010 4:36:08 PM - Waiting for connection to complete	
	V1.0.0.1

DataEngine Menu

A limited set of functions is available through the Data Engine's 'Scanner' icon 🦨 in the system tray

(lower right corner) of your PC's display

Right click the Scanner icon to see a list of available functions:

Show Status	
Manual Process	
Lock Scanner	1
Exit	
	1

- Show Status Displays the Scanner DataEngine screen to see the status of the application
- Manual Process Used typically by IT Technicians to reprocess files. Clicking on this will typically not perform any function without the help of the school IT Tech.

• Lock Scanner – Normally the scanner will Lock and data will upload after being placed in the cradle. If for some reason this does not happen then click on 'Lock Scanner' to force the Scanner DataEngine to Lock the Scanner and upload its data.

The kicon in the top right corner of the screen does not exit the application. It only closes the Status screen.

Microsoft ActiveSync

Microsoft ActiveSync is an application that is installed on your system so that the Scanner DataEngine application can communicate with the Handheld Scanner. Typically there is nothing to configure or do with ActiveSync. However, attaching any SmartPhone or PDA with a Microsoft operating system to a USB port can interfere with the operation of your Handheld Scanner.

Following are the two typical icons for Microsoft ActiveSync that are found in your system tray:

Scanner is not connected to the PC

Green Icon Color - Scanner is connected to the PC. In this mode the Scanner DataEngine can communicate with the handheld scanner

Using the System

AMSI Web Application

Login

Enter your normal Windows User Name and Password in the AMSI Web App Login Screen. If you are authorized for access to the system you will be displayed the following Inventory screen. This screen allows you to view the Assets that are currently at your Location. Through the Menu Options you can view Scanned Transactions as well as control the Handheld Scanner.

) - 🖉	habben a Una	n alaini I	-UTerreek	JChaut-	ventoryTable.a			v 🗟 🐓		Casala		٩
					//ShowIr	iventory Lable, a	ispx				Google		
	<u>i</u> dit <u>V</u> iew	F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>T</u> ools	<u>H</u> elp									-
Fav	orites 🥖	Jinventory	,						6	1 - 🔊	· 🖃 🖶	▼ <u>P</u> age ▼ <u>S</u> afi	ety 🔹 T <u>o</u> ols 👻 🔞 🔹
Inve	entory 🕨	Unlock Sc	anner	Scanne	d Trans	actions 🕨	Manual Add Nev	w Asset 🌗 Re	ports 🕨 Physi	cal Inven	tory / Cycle (Count	
	INVENTO	RY											
	Search	for						Go					
	Class	(Sea	irch Field	ls: Item N	umber,	Serial Numbe		er, Manufacture	er or Vendor Nan	ne)			
A	cquisition [to							
		All		^									
Pr	ogram Pro		EP CHLE	· ·									
	Loca	tion 001	-Avon S	chool 💌									
	Sub Loca	tion											
	R	oom All	~						Report Stole	en Asset			
		New											
urre	nt Status (ode Miss	sing In					Go					
	× ()	6	44 4	1	of 18	b b 17	2 Items 10	🔶 /Page 🛛 Go					
	Location	Sub Location	Room	Item Number	Class Code	Class Description	Serial Number	Model Number	Manufacturer	Original Cost	Acquisition Date	P.O. Number	Accounting Cod
		Location		Number	Code	Description	Number	Number		COSC	Date	Number	
, 🗆	001- Avon			268968	2435	PRINTER	USBCO18027	C4266A	HP	2534.00	4/10/2001	0140285N14	2283282468451
	School												
	001- Avon			270550	1305	COLOR TELEVISION	38983644	SC2927CHAL	PHILIPS MAGNAVOX	350.00	3/13/2001		
_	School												
	001- Avon			279658	1305	COLOR TELEVISION	V28173497	EWT2721	EMERSON	200.00	2/1/2002		
	School												

Logout

To Logout of the Web App scroll the browser if necessary to view the upper right corner of the current screen. You will find the 'Sign Out' area above your User Name:



You can either click the 'Sign Out' link or the Red Arrow icon. You will be redirected to the 'Sign Out' page.



Clicking 'OK' takes you back to the 'Sign In' page for the next user to access the system.

🖉 Sign In - Windows Internet Explorer	
🚱 🕤 💌 🔊 http://devsvr/MCS/Se 💌 🐓 🗙 🚼 Google	P -
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help	
🖕 Favorites 🖉 Sign In 👘 🔹 🗟 🔹 🖻 🔹 Page 🗸	»
Sign In 🤿 💄	~
You are not signed-in.	
SIGN IN	
Enter your user name and password to sign in.	
User Name:	
Password:	
OK Cancel	
Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved. V1.00.03	
	~

Unlock Scanner

To use the Handheld Scanner you must 'Unlock' it. Place the Scanner in its cradle and select 'Unlock Scanner' on the Admin Web App menu (second menu option). Next follow the directions displayed on the screen.

🖉 Unlock Scanner - Windows Internet Explorer											
COO V Intp://mcs.adcisi.local/Scanner/Scanner.aspx?	💌 🗟 🗲 🗙 🚼 Google	₽ •									
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help											
🚖 Favorites 🏾 🍘 Unlock Scanner	🚵 🔹 🗟 🔹 🖶 🖕 Page 🗸	Safety + Tools + 🕢 + 🎽									
) <u>Sign Out</u>) 🕒 Hello Avon User									
Finventory Fundock Scanner For Scanned Transactions Ma	anual Add New Asset 🌔 Reports 🌔 Physical Inven	tory / Cycle Count									
To Unlock the Scanner to allow scanning of assets please do) the following:										
 Place the scanner in the cradle Turn the scanner on Press the 'Unlock' button below Wait until the menu is displayed on the scanner When the menu is visible remove the scanner from the cradle 											
Location 001-Avon School 💌											
Unlock Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved. \	v1.00.03										

After the process is complete and the Handheld is unlocked then the Handheld should display the 'Main Menu'. Also notice that it will show your User Name at the top of the screen. Do not allow anyone else to scan with your User Name. To Logout of the terminal simply put it in the cradle and the system will automatically log you out and lock the terminal.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Main Menu - Avon User	_ 🗆 ×
001-Avor	n School
Add	Tag Confirm
Move	Transfer Out
Receive Transfer	Stolen
Disposal	Reactivate
Physical Inventory	Cycle Count/Audit
💐 Main Menu - Avon User	@~@ ;) 7 5

Process Transactions

Add (New) - Handheld

Click on the 'Add' button on the Handheld. Select a 'Purchase Method' and click 'OK'.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Add	
Purchase Method:	
	~
School PO School Check PO Number Donated	
Cancel	ОК
🂐 Add	@~@@• 🖻 🖥

Add – Purchased

When adding new Assets that were purchased, the following screen will be displayed. Note that the first field's label will change depending on the Purchase Method selected. For our example below we will use 'School PO'. It would change to 'School Check' or 'PO Number' if those had been selected. Likewise the data validation for each Purchase Method is also different to insure you enter the proper data for each method.

WindowsCE
<u>Eile Zoom Tools H</u> elp
Add - Purchased
School PO:
Accounting Code:
Program/Project:
Vendor Purchased From:
_
Vendor Supplied:
Cancel OK
都 🗛 Add - Purchased 🛛 🗑 😓 📾 🌚 🕨 🏴 🔁

Enter the requested data:

- School PO
- Accounting Code

- Program/Project depending on the Accounting Code you may or may not have to select a value for this field. Also, the Accounting Code entered will affect which values are available.
- Vendor Purchased From Either select one from the list or enter the vendor name
- Vendor Supplied
 - \circ ~ Select 'Yes' if the Vendor has already attached an Asset Number to the item
 - Select 'No' if there is no Vendor attached Asset Number. One will be provided by the Office of Asset Administration.

WindowsCE
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp
Add - Purchased
School PO:
10010
Accounting Code:
200123696547145
Program/Project:
Vendor Purchased From:
Presentation Solutions
Vendor Supplied: No 🔽
Cancel OK
💐 Add - Purchased 🛛 🗑 🌫 🍘 🌚 🕨 🏴 🔁

After entering the purchase information you will be prompted for details on the assets that have been purchased. If more than one of a particular asset type is purchased then enter the correct quantity. This will reduce the number of times you enter the Class Code, Model Number and Manufacturer.

WindowsCE
<u>File Zoom Tools H</u> elp
Add
Class Code:
2423-LAPTOP 🔽
Model Number:
AB-00123
Manufacturer:
ACER
Cost: 1200
Quantity: 1
Cancel OK
💐 Add 🛛 🖉 🕾 🖗 🖓 着

Scan or key the Serial Number for each Asset.

WindowsCE		
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u>	telp	
Add		
Ad	ld Unit 1 of 1	
Serial Numbe	er:	
S-P09991-00)9	
	Last SN:	
Next Item	Last SIN.	Complete
Cancel		ок
都 Add	A 6) Son 🗩 🔁

When all Serial Numbers for the Quantity purchased has been scanned or entered the Handheld will alert you.



Click 'OK' on the message box or simply press 'Enter' on the keypad to be returned to the Serial Number scan screen. Choose your next option:

- Complete All purchased items have been received.
- Next Item Another purchased item is ready to be entered.



Add – Donated

After clicking 'Add' from the Main Menu, select 'Donated' as the Purchase Method. Click 'OK' or press 'Enter'.

WindowsCE
Eile Zoom Iools Help
Add
Purchase Method:
Donated 🔽
Cancel OK
🌮 🗚 🖉 🖉 🔁

Enter the name of the person, company or entity that has donated the assets. Click 'OK' or press 'Enter'.



After entering the 'Donated By' information, you will be prompted for details on the assets that have been donated. If more than one of a particular asset type is donated then enter the correct quantity. This will reduce the number of times you enter the Class Code, Model Number and Manufacturer.

WindowsCE
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp
Add
Class Code:
0081-DVD PLAYER 🔽
Model Number:
D90911
Manufacturer:
SANYO
Cost:
Quantity: 1
Cancel OK
🌌 Add 🛛 🖓 🐨 🖉 🔁

Scan or key the Serial Number for each Asset.

WindowsCE		
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u>	telp	
Add		
Ad	ld Unit 1 of 1	
Serial Numb JD0P009001		
Next Item	Last SN:	Complete
Cancel		ОК
都 🗚	A) S 🕢 🖻 🖥

When all Serial Numbers for the Quantity donated has been scanned or entered the Handheld will alert you.



Click 'OK' on the message box or simply press 'Enter' on the keypad to be returned to the Serial Number scan screen. Choose your next option:

- Complete All donated items have been received.
- Next Item Another donated item is ready to be entered.

Upload and Process Add Transactions

Put the Handheld in its cradle. After about 15 seconds the handheld should return to the 'Lock' screen. At that point all the transactions should be uploaded and ready for review.

36				Explorer												10
) 🕈 🙋	http://192	.168.6.12	7/MCS/Inve	ntory/Si	nowInventoryTable.aspx						× 🖄 🔸	🗙 🚼 Google			
le	Edit ⊻iew	Favorites	<u>T</u> ools	Help												
Fa	orites 🧃	🗲 Inventory	у									ć	🕯 • 🗟 · 🖃 🖶	▼ <u>P</u> age ▼	<u>S</u> afety ▼ T	r <u>o</u> ols + 🔞
Â	cquisition I rogram Pro Loca	h for (Sea Code All Date All oject E R ation 050	arch Field	Unapp Incom Approv Approv Denied	roved T plete Tr ed Trar ed Trar I Transi	nsaction History	oved Transactions	Go		tory / Cyc	cle Count					
	Sub Loca	ation														
	R	oom All	*					Reno	rt Stolen Asset							
			v					repo	rt Stolen Asset							
Curre	ent Status (Nev						Go	rt Stolen Asset	,						
	ent Status (Nev	"	1	of 12	▶ ▶ 584 Items		60	rt Stolen Asset	,						
	ent Status (Code Mis	w sing In	1 ¢ Item Number	of 12 Class Code	b b 584 Items Class Description		60	Manufacturer	Original Cost	Acquisition Date	P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor	Name
	ent Status (Location	Code Mer Mis Sub	w sing In	Item	Class	Class Description	50 🔷 /Page	Go		Original Cost 150.00	Acquisition Date 1/1/1969	P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor	Name
	Location 050- Richland	Code Mer Mis Sub	w sing In	Item Number	Class Code 6300	Class Description	50 🔶 /Page Serial Number	Go Go Model Number	Manufacturer			P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor	Name
	Location 050- Richland Elem 050- Richland Elem	Code Mer Mis Sub	w sing In	Item Number 021213	Class Code 6300 6165	Class Description BAND AMPLIFIER/SPEAKER BASS DRUM,	50 🔶 /Page Serial Number 5840	Go Go Model Number	Manufacturer SHURE	150.00	1/1/1969	P.O. Number		Program / Project	Vendor	Name
	Location 050- Richland Elem 050- Richland Elem 050- Richland Elem	Code Mer Mis Sub	w sing In	Item Number 021213 073722	Class Code 6300 6165 1305	Class Description BAND AMPLIFIER/SPEAKER BASS DRUM, CONCERT	50 \$ /Page Serial Number 5840 73722	Go Bo Model Number 315	Manufacturer SHURE SLINGER LAND	150.00 125.00	3/1/1996	P.O. Number		Program / Project		Name
	Location Store Richland Elem OSO- Soo Soo Soo Soo Soo Soo Soo So	Code Mer Mis Sub	w sing In	Item Number 021213 073722 146566 160457	Class Code 6300 6165 1305 1117	Class Description BAND AMPLIFIER/SPEAKER BASS DRUM, CONCERT COLOR TELEVISION	50 ♦ /Page Serial Number 5840 73722 435929 912232592	Go Model Number 315 19NP18	Manufacturer SHURE SLINGERLAND SHARP SHINTOM	150.00 125.00 209.99	1/1/1969 3/1/1996 1/1/1989	P.O. Number		Program / Project		Name

Select 'Unapproved Transactions' from the 'Scanned Transactions' menu options.

Review each Add transaction for completeness and accuracy. If you notice any issues please send an email to amsi@SCSk12.net and give details about the problem

C Unapproved Transactions - Windows Internet Explorer									
COC) - E http://192.168.6.127/MCS/NewTransactions/ShowNewTra	insactionsTable.aspx?		v 😣	😽 🗙 🛃 Goog		ب ع			
File Edit View Favorites Iools Help									
Favorites 🖉 Unapproved Transactions				👌 • 🔊 - 🖻	🛛 🖶 🝷 Page 👻 Safety	• Tools • 🔞 • 🍟			
▶ Inventory Dunlock Scanner Scanned Transactions Definition Manual Add New Asset Deports D									
Transaction Date to to Requestor All	60								
	ns 50 🗢 /Page Go								
Transaction Scan Scan Item Class Class Type Location Sub Location Location		ufacturer Original P.O. Cost Number	Accounting Program / Code Project	Vendor Vendor Number Name	Comments New Location	New Sub Attent n Location To			
Add 050- Richland Elem	ER 2 QWE QWE 213EFF	DONATED		213123					
Add 050- Richland Elem	ER SCE3EF QWE QWE	DONATED		213123					
Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved.	/1.00.07					X			
Done				😜 Inter	net 🧠	• 🔍 100% •			

After the Office of Asset Management has approved your ADD transaction you can see that it has been moved to 'Incomplete Transactions'.

C Unapproved Transactions - Windows Internet Explorer				
COO - Ittp://192.168.6.127/MCS/NewTransactions/ShowNewTra	nsactionsTable.aspx?	v 🗟	👉 🗙 🚼 Google	P -
<u>File Edit View Favorites Tools Help</u>				
Sections			🟠 • 🕤 - 🖃 🖶 • 🖪	2age • Safety • Tools • 🕢 •
			_	
Inventory Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions Ma Unapproved Transactions	nual Add New Asset 👂 Reports 🔹 Ph	nysical Inventory / Cycle Coun	t	
UNAPPROVED TRANSACT: Incomplete Transactions				
Search for Approved Transactions Approved Transaction Hist	Go Go			
(Search Fields Denied Transaction History	pdel Number or Manufacturer)			
Item Number All				
Program / Project All				
Scan Location 050-Richland Elem 💌				
Scan Sub Location				
Scall Sub Education				
Transaction Date to				
Requestor All 💌	Go			
🛛 🕚 🔨 📢 ◀ 🖉 🔷 of 0 トトト 0 Item	s 50 🔶 /Page Go			
Transaction Scan Scan Item Class Class		Priginal P.O. Accounting		
Type Location Sub Number Code Description		Cost Number Code	Project Number Nan	ne Location Loc
Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved. \	(1.00.07			
				>
			😜 Internet	🖓 🕶 🔍 100% 💌 📑

After selecting 'Incomplete Transactions' from the 'Scanned Transactions' menu, you will be taken to the Incomplete Transactions screen.

🖉 Incomplete Transactions - Windows Internet Explorer				
🚱 💿 💌 🙋 http://192.168.6.127/MCS/IncompleteTransactions/ShowI	ncompleteTransactionsTable.aspx?		🖌 🗟 🔶 🗙 🚼 Google	P •
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help				
🚖 Favorites 🌈 Incomplete Transactions			🟠 • 🗟 · 🗆 🖷	🛛 🕶 Page 🕶 Safety 🕶 Tools 🕶 🔞 🕶 🎽
Inventory	nual Add New Asset) Reports) Phys	sical Inventory / Cycle Count		
INCOMPLETE TRANSACTIONS				
Search for	Go			
(Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, N Transaction Type Add V Item Number All V	iodel Number or Manufacturer)			
Program / Project All				
Scan Location 050-Richland Elem 💌				
Scan Sub Location				
Transaction Date to				
Requestor All	Go			
	s 50 🔶 /Page Go			
Transaction Scan Scan Item Class Class Type Location Sub Location Number Code Descript		Original P.O. Accounting Cost Number Code	Program / Vendor Vendor Project Number Name S	Vendor Comments New Supplied Location
Add 050- Richland Elem	ER 123554697 QWE QWE	\$12.00 DONATED	213123	No
Add 050- Richland Elem D20041 1120 AMPLIFI	R 2 213EFF QWE QWE	\$250.00 DONATED	213123	No
Copyright \oplus 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved. v	1.00.07			
			😜 Internet	🔊 🗸 🔍 100% 👻

Add Transaction Data Flow



Add (New) - Admin Web Application

New Assets may also be added with the Admin Web Application. Click on the 'Manual Add New Asset' menu option and be taken to the 'Add New Assets' screen.

🖉 Add New Assets - Windows Internet Explorer			
COO - E http://192.168.6.127/MCS/NewTransactions/AddNew	vTransactions.aspx	💌 🗟 🐓 🗙 🚼 Google	
<u>File Edit View Favorites Tools H</u> elp			
🔶 Favorites 🏾 🏉 Add New Assets		🟠 • 🖻 · 🖃 🦸	🝶 🔻 Page 👻 Safety 👻 Tools 👻 🔞 👻
Inventory Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions	Manual Add New Accet	Audit Tenesstiens -). Denset	Dhusisal Tauantamy / Cuela Count
ADD NEW ASSETS	Add New Asset		<u>▼</u>
Transaction Type Add	Loca	tion 001-Avon School	N 3
Purchase Method ** Please Select ** ⊻			
P.O. Number	Accounting	Code	
Program / Project			
Vendor Supplied			
Class Code ** Please Select **	Class Descrip	tion	
Model Number	Manufact		
Original Cost			
Serial Number			
Save Save and New Cancel			
Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserve	ed. V1.00.03		
<			>

All data needed for the Add can be accomplished on this one screen.

Based on options chosen for each field, additional fields could become visible and others could be hidden. For instance, selecting 'Donated' as a Purchase Method removes the standard Purchase type fields from the screen and asks 'Donated By' for the Asset.

🖉 Add New Assets - Windows Internet Explorer				
COO - E http://192.168.6.127/MC5/NewTransactions/AddNe	wTransactions.aspx		ioogle	P -
<u> Eile E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp				
🚖 Favorites 🏾 🌈 Add New Assets		🙆 • 🗟 ·	🖃 🖶 🔻 Page 🕶 Sa	afety + T <u>o</u> ols + 🕢 + 🎽
				S 3
Inventory Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions	Manual Add New Asset 🔹 🕨	Audit Transactions 🔹 🕨	Reports Physical In	ventory / Cycle Count
ADD NEW ASSETS				
Transaction Type Add	Locatio	001-Avon School		V
Purchase Method DONATED				
	Donated B	βγ.		
Class Code ** Please Select **	Class Descriptio			_
Model Number	Manufacture	er		
Serial Number				
Save Save and New Cancel				
Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reser	ved. V1.00.03			
<				

If the quantity of Assets being added is 1 then click 'Save' after you have entered all the data.

If the quantity of Assets being added is more than one then click 'Save and New'. The current Asset will be saved and the basic data will be kept so that only the new Serial Number (and possibly Item Number if it is Vendor Supplied) needs to be entered to Add the additional Assets.

Because this is online the New Assets are immediately stored in 'Unapproved Transactions' waiting for the Approval process exactly the same as with the Handheld. Please refer to 'Upload and Process Add Transactions' above to complete the process.

Tag Confirm

Tag Confirm is used when the Asset Tag has been delivered by the Office of Asset Administration and been affixed to the Asset. The Asset is not placed into inventory until the Tag Confirm process has been completed.

Click 'Tag Confirm' from the Handheld Main Menu. The Tag Confirm screen will be displayed.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Tag Confirm	
Sub Location:	Room:
v	
Asset Tag:	
Count: 0	
Last Asset:	
Next Sub	Next
Location	Room
Cancel	ОК
💐 Tag Confirm	A 📾 🌫 📾 🕨 🔁

For most School locations there will be no Sub Location to choose from.

- If you do have options for 'Sub Location' then choose one and press Enter
- Enter the Room number that the Asset will be stored or used in

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Tag Confirm	
Sub Location:	Room:
v	0200
Asset Tag:	
Count: 0	
Last Asset:	
Next Sub	Next
Location	Room
Cancel	ОК
💐 Tag Confirm	(

Scan the first Asset Tag being placed in that room.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Tag Confirm	
Sub Location:	Room:
v	0200
Asset Tag:	
D20009	
Count: 0	
Last Asset:	
Next Sub	Next
Location	Room
Cancel	ОК
💐 Tag Confirm	A 🏶 🕪 🗫 🎙 🔁

The Handheld will show the Count of Assets scanned in that room. If you have additional new Assets being Tag Confirmed in this room then scan the next Asset Tag. To go to another Room, click the 'Next Room' button.



At this point enter the new Room. If you choose not to use a Room and just press Enter then the application will ask you to confirm that you want to 'Continue without a Room'. This is allowed but will cause your entire inventory to be grouped together. This will cause Cycle Counts and Physical Inventory to be more complicated.

WindowsCE							
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp							
Tag Confirm							
Sub Location: Room:							
							
Asset Tag:							
AssetManagementHH ×							
Continue without a Room?							
Last Yes No							
Next SUD Next							
Location Room							
Cancel OK							
💐 Tag Confirm 🛛 🖓 🗫 🐲 🖻 🔁							

After confirming 'Yes' to continue without a Room, scan the Asset Tags.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Tag Confirm	
Sub Location:	Room:
v	
Asset Tag:	
D20034	
Count: 0	
Last Asset:	
Next Sub	Next
Location	Room
Cancel	ОК
💐 Tag Confirm	A 📾 🌫 📾 🗲 🔁 🔁

As with a Room defined, the Handheld will show a count scanned into 'No Room'.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Tag Confirm	
Sub Location:	Room:
v	
Asset Tag:	
Count: 1	
Last Asset: D20	034
Next Sub	Next
Location	Room
Cancel	ОК
💐 Tag Confirm	A 🕸 🕪 🕬 🏓 🔁

Upload and Process Tag Confirm Transactions

At this point the Tag Confirm data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear.

Selecting the 'Incomplete Transactions' screen will show the absence of our previous Add transactions for the Assets.

🖉 Incomplete Tran	sactions - Windows Internet Explorer	
🗿 🔍 💌 🔊 htt	o://devsvr/MCS/IncompleteTransactions/ShowIncompleteTransactionsTable.aspx?	💌 🐓 🗶 🚼 Google 🖉 🖓
<u>File Edit View Fa</u>	yorites Iools Help	
🚖 Favorites 🛛 🏀 Ir	complete Transactions	🐴 🔹 🔝 🚽 🚍 🖶 🔹 Page 🔹 Safety 🔹 Tools 🔹 🔞 🔹
		2
Inventory → Un	ock Scanner 🕩 Scanned Transactions 🕞 Manual Add New Asset 📑 Audit Transactions 📑 Reports 📑 Physical Inventory / Cya	cle Count 🔹 🕨 Configuration
INCOMPLET	E TRANSACTIONS	
Search for	Go	
Transaction Type Item Number Program / Project Scan Location Scan Sub Location		
Transaction Date Requestor Status		
	🖾 🕐 🌾 🔍 🗸 🖉 🔶 of 0 🕨 🕨 0 Items 10 🔶 /Page Go	
		rendor Vendor Vendor Comments New New Sub Att lumber Name Supplied To To
Copyright © 2010 AD	C Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved. V1.00.03	

Click on the 'Approved Transactions' menu option from the 'Scanned Transactions' menu options. You can now see both the Add Transactions and the Tag Confirm Transactions. If the system finds Add Transactions that match the incoming Tag Confirm Transactions then no action is required on your part. But if there are invalid Tag Confirm Transactions they will be placed in the Unapproved Transactions list. They can be reviewed and your location will be notified of the error. At some point the error transactions will be Denied. Invalid transactions in the Unapproved Transactions list cannot be fixed and then Approved.

-		🗢 / 🙋 http	://devsvr/MCS,	Transaction	s/ShowTrar	sactions	Table.aspx?						~	47 🗙 💈	Google			2
e l	Edit	View Fav	rorites <u>T</u> ools	Help														
Fav	/orit	es 🏾 🏉 Api	proved Transa	tions										<u>6</u> • 6	- 🖃	🖶 🔹 Page 🔹 S	afety + T <u>o</u> ol	ls • 🔞 •
-	-																	
inv	ent	ory 🕨 Unic	ock Scanner	▶ Scann	ed Transa	ctions	Manual Ad	d New Asset	Audit Tr	ansactions	Reports)	Physical	Inventory / Cycle Co	unt 🕨 Con	figuration			
~	AF	PROVED T	RANSACTIO	INS														
_	s	earch for [_		60									
			Search Field:	s: Item Nu	mber, Ser	ial Num	ber, Model Nur	nber or Manufa	cturer)									
		tion Type		*														
		L	All 🔽	~														
9	scar		All	·														
an	Sub	Location	400															
			401															
ran	isac	tion Date [to													
an		equestor		•	to			-	60									
ran		equestor Status							Go									
		equestor Status			to		18 Items	10 \$ /Pag	_	0								
	F	equestor [Status [3 3 3 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	All 💌		e of Item	2 🕨	Class	10 🔶 /Pag	_	Manufacturer		P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor Number	Vendor Name	Comments	: New Loca
	F	Status [All 🗸	ee e 1 Scan	s of	2 🕨	_	10 🔷 /Pag	e Go Model	Manufacturer	Original Cost	P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	¥endor Number	Vendor Name	Comments	
	F	tequestor [Status [Iransaction Type	All v Scan Location	scan Sub	e of Item	2 🕨 🖡 Class Code	Class	10 🔶 /Pag	ge Go Model Number			P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	¥endor Number	Vendor Name	Comments	
	F	Status [All 💌	scan Sub	of Item Number	2 🕨 🖡 Class Code	Class Description	10 \$ /Pag Serial Number	ge Go Model Number			P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor Number	¥endor Name	Comments	
×	×	tequestor [Status [Iransaction Type	All Scan Location 001- Avon School 001-	scan Sub	of Item Number	2 Dass Code 0081	Class Description	10 \$ /Pag Serial Number	e Go Model Number D90911	SANYO		P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor Number 31893	Vendor Name HILTON	fomments	
×	×	Tag Confirm Add	All Scan Location 001- Avon School 001- Avon School	scan Sub	¢ of Item Number D20034 D20034	2	Class Description DVD PLAYER DVD PLAYER	10 ¢ /Pag Serial Number JD0P0090012 JD0P0090012	e Go Model Number D90911 D90911	SANYO	Cost	P.O. Number		Program / Project	Number		Comments	
×	×	Tag Confirm	All Scan Location 001- Avon School 001- Avon	scan Sub	f of Number D20034	2	Class Description DVD PLAYER	10 \$ /Pag Serial Number JD0P0090012	e Go Model Number D90911	SANYO	Cost	P.O. Number		Program / Project	Number		Comments	

Tag Confirm Transaction Data Flow



Move

The Move Transaction is used to manage inventory at each individual Location. No approval of Move Transactions is needed by the Office of Asset Management. It is simply there to allow grouping of Assets in the system into the actual rooms they are stored or used in.

Whenever you move an Asset around your facility then record the Move with your Handheld.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Move	
Room:	
Asset Tag:	,
	J
Last Asset:	Next
Eust Asset.	Room
Cancel	ОК
Move 0)@~@• / /2

Scan or key in the Room number and then scan the Asset Tag.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Zoom T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Move	
Room: 0100	
Asset Tag: 287010	
Last Asset:	Next Room
Cancel	ОК
💐 Move	A#># 7 3

You can scan multiple Assets after the Room as been entered. The Handheld will continue to prompt for Asset Tag until you click on 'Next Room' or 'Cancel'.

You can move an Asset from a Room to 'No Room' by leaving the Room prompt empty. The Handheld will ask for confirmation of 'Continue without a Room'.

🗖 WindowsCE 📃 🗖 🔀
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp
Move
Room:
Asset AssetManagementHH × Continue without a Room? Yes No Last Asset: 287010 Next Room
Cancel OK
都 Move 🛛 🖓 🐨 🖉 🔁

If you click 'Yes' then you will be allowed to scan 'Asset Tags' without a Room.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Room:	
Asset Tag: 291664	
Last Asset:	Next Room
Cancel	ОК
🗱 Move 🛛 🗛	@\$~@• 🏴 🔁

After the Asset Tag is scanned and saved in the Handheld it will display the Last Asset scanned. This is helpful if you get interrupted while scanning your Moves.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Move	
Room:	
Asset Tag:	
	Neut
Last Asset: 291664	Next Room
Cancel	ок
💐 Move 🛛 🖓	ə 🔊 🔊 🏴 着

Upload and Process Move Transactions

At this point the Move data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear.

Selecting the 'Approved Transactions' screen will show the Move Transactions for the Assets. But if there are invalid Move Transactions they will be placed in the Unapproved Transactions list. They can be reviewed and the Location notified of the error and then Denied. Invalid transactions in the Unapproved Transactions list cannot be fixed and then Approved.

🖉 Approved Transactions - Windows Internet Explorer																
🔆 🕑 🔻 🙋 ht	http://192.168.6.127/MCS/Transactions/ShowTransactionsTable.aspx?									- 🗟		8	•			
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help																
🚖 Favorites 🛛 🄏	Approved Transactions 👌 🔹 📾 👻 Bage 🐑 Safety 🗾 Tools 🔹 🚱 🔹												• »			
Inventory Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions Manual Add New Asset Reports Physical Inventory / Cycle Count																
APPROVED TRANSACTION Incomplete Transactions																
Search for Approved Transactions Go																
Transaction Type	(Search Fields Denied Transactions mber or Manufacturer) Type All															
Item Number																
Scan Location	050-Richland Elem 💟															
Scan Sub Location																
Requestor	Requestor All															
Status	atus All 🔽 Go															
S 3 3		4	🔷 of 1	Þ ÞÞ	2 Items 50 🖨	/Page G										
Transaction Type	Scan Location L	Scan Sub Location	Item Number	Class Code		Serial Number	Model Number		Original Cost	P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor Number	Vendor Name		N Loci
🔍 🔲 Move	050- Richland Elem		073722	6165	BASS DRUM, CONCERT	73722		SLINGERLAND								
🔍 🔲 Move	050- Richland Elem		021213	6300	BAND AMPLIFIER/SPEAKER	5840	315	SHURE								
Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved. V1.00.07																
<																>
											6	Internet		- 🐴 -	🔍 100% 🕙	•
Move Transaction Data Flow



Transfer Out

To transfer Assets from one Location to another you must do a Transfer Out transaction. Select 'Transfer Out' from the Handheld Main Menu.

WindowsCE							
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>i</u>	Help						
Transfer Out							
Transfer To	Location:						
		-					
To Sub Loc:	Attention To	p:					
Asset Tag:							
Asset Tag.							
New Location	Last Asset:	New Sub Loc					
Cancel	New Attn. To	ОК					
💐 Transfer Out		50) F 2					

Select a 'Transfer To Location' from the dropdown list. Then enter a 'Sub Location'. Most school locations do not have 'Sub Locations' so this would be left blank by pressing Enter. The Handheld will confirm the absence of a 'Sub Location'. Click 'Yes' to continue.

WindowsCE						
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>F</u>	<u>H</u> elp					
Transfer Out						
Transfer To	Location:					
002-Berclair	Elem	~				
To Su <u>b Loc:</u>	Attention T	<u>. </u>				
AssetM	anagementHH	\times				
Asset Locatio	Continue without a To Sub Location? Yes No					
Nen		lew				
Location		Sub Loc				
Cancel	New Attn. To	ок				
💐 Transfer Out		50) 7 7 5				

Enter the person who will be receiving the transfer in the 'Attention To' field.

WindowsCE		
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools I	Help	
Transfer Out		
Transfer To	Location:	
002-Berclair	Elem	-
To Sub Loc:	Attention To MRS. SMITH	
Asset Tag:		
New Location	Last Asset:	New Sub Loc
Cancel	New Attn. To	ОК
💐 Transfer Out	A) S 🕢 🕫 🖉 🖥

After entering the 'Attention To' name and pressing Enter you are ready to scan Assets to be Transferred.

WindowsCE						
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools I	Help					
Transfer Out						
Transfer To	Location:					
002-Berclair	Elem	Ψ.				
To Sub Loc:	Attention To	o:				
MRS. SMITH						
Accet Tag	-					
Asset Tag:						
L						
New	Last Asset:	New				
Location		Sub Loc				
	N.					
Cancel	New Attn. To	ОК				
💐 Transfer Out	A))))))) () ()) ()) ()) ()) ()) ()) ()) ()) ()) ()) ()) ())) ()) ()))) ()))) ()))) ()))) ())))()))()))()))()))()))()))())(

Scan your first Asset to Transfer.

WindowsCE							
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools	<u>H</u> elp						
Transfer Out							
Transfer To	Location:						
002-Berclair	Elem	~					
To Sub Loc:	Attention To	D:					
MRS. SMITH							
Asset Tag:							
287014							
New	Last Asset:	New					
Location		Sub Loc					
LOCATION	l i	SUDLOC					
	New	01/					
Cancel	Attn. To	ОК					
Transfer Out) 					
- Inansier Out	0.6						

After scanning the Asset it will show under the 'Last Asset' label. This will assist you in continuing scanning if you get interrupted.

There are buttons available to change any of the following while you are processing your Transfers:

- New Location
- New Sub Location
- New Attention To

Each of these can be changed individually.

Upload and Process Transfer Out Transactions

At this point the Transfer Out data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear.

Transfer Out Transactions must be approved by the Office of Asset Management.

Inventory Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions Hanual Add New Asset Reports Physical Inventory / Cycle Count Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions Hanual Add New Asset Reports Physical Inventory / Cycle Count Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions Hanual Add New Asset Reports Physical Inventory / Cycle Count Search for (Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, Model Number or Manufacturer) Transaction Type All Forgram / Project All Scan Location Socan Location Socan Location Socan Sub Location Scan Sub Location	
Favorites Favorites	@ • [»]
	@• *
UNAPPROVED TRANSACTIONS Search for (Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, Model Number or Manufacturer) Transaction Type All Program / Project All Scan Location O50-Richland Elem	
Search for Co (Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, Model Number or Manufacturer) Transaction Type All Item Number All Program / Project All Scan Location 0350-Richland Elem V	
(Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, Model Number or Manufacturer) Transaction Type All Tem Number All Program / Project All Scan Location OSO-Richland Elem M	
Transaction Date to Requestor All Co	
Transaction Scan Scan Item Class Class Serial Model Manufacturer Original P.O. Accounting Program / Vendor Vendor Commen Type Location Sub Number Code Description Number Number Number Number Original P.O. Code Project Number Name	s Ne Loca
Transfer Out 050- Rchand 050- Elem 098107 6719 COSMETOLOGY 1118 DSC ALLENTOWN ASSOCI	Brookr
Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved. V1.00.07	>
Done	

All valid Approved Transfer Out Transactions will be removed from the Unapproved Transactions list and moved to the Incomplete Transactions list awaiting:

• Receive Transfer Transactions from the Receiving Location for the Transfer

Incomplete Transactions - Windows Internet Explorer			
COO - E http://192.168.6.127/MCS/IncompleteTransactions/Show	IncompleteTransactionsTable.aspx?	💌 🗟 🐓 🗙 🚼 Google	P •
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help			
👷 Favorites 🏾 🎉 Incomplete Transactions		🟠 • 🗟 · 🗆 🖶	• Page • Safety • Tools • 🕢 •
			^
▶ Inventory ▶ Unlock Scanner ▶ Scanned Transactions ▶ M	anual Add New Asset 🌖 Reports 🌖 Phy	sical Inventory / Cycle Count	
INCOMPLETE TRANSACTIONS			
Search for	Go		
(Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, Transaction Type All	Model Number or Manufacturer)		
Item Number All			
Program / Project All			
Scan Location 050-Richland Elem 💌			
Scan Sub Location			
Scan Sub Location			
Transaction Date to			
Requestor All	_		
Status All 🗸	Go		
3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	ns 50 🔷 /Page Go		
	iss Serial Model Manufactu iption Number Number	rer Original P.O. Accounting Program / Cost Number Code Project	Vendor Vendor Co Number Name Supplied
Transfer 050- Out Richland Elem 098107 6719 COSME	FOLOGY 11118 DSC ALLENTOW SCIENTIC ASSOCI	N	
Ut Transfer 050- Out Richland Elem A82718 2434 COMPU	TER KCYA77P 8187- D1U IBM	EXCEP	
Transfer 050- Out Richland A82719 2434 COMPU	TER KCYA78Y 8187- IBM D1U	EXCEP CHLD	~
		😜 Internet	🖓 🕶 🍕 100% 👻 💡

Transfer Out Transaction Data Flow



Receive Transfer

When Assets are delivered to your facility by the Office of Asset Management as Transferred Assets you will use the Receive Transfer Transaction to complete the transfer to your inventory.

Select 'Receive Transfer' from the Handheld Main Menu

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Receive Transfer	
Sub Location:	Room:
~	
Asset Tag:	
Count: 0	
Last Asset:	
Next Sub	Next
Location	Room
Cancel	ОК
💐 Receive Transfer	A 📾 🕪 📾 🕨 🗮 🗖

Enter your appropriate 'Sub Location' and 'Room' for the Asset. Then scan the Asset Tags being received.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Receive Transfer	
Sub Location:	Room:
Ψ.	0500
Asset Tag:	
287017	
Count: 0	
Last Asset:	
Next Sub	Next
Location	Room
Cancel	ОК
🗱 Receive Transfer	a 📾 🕪 📾 🕨 🔁

The Handheld will count the Assets received into the Room and show you the Last Asset scanned.

WindowsCE		
<u>Eile Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp		
Receive Transfer		
Sub Location:	Room	:
~	0500	
Asset Tag:		
Count: 1		
Last Asset: 287	017	
Next Sub		Next
Location		Room
Cancel		ок
🐮 Receive Transfer	A)

While scanning Assets you may also choose to change either of the following:

- Next Sub Location most users will be dealing with only one Sub Location if they even have it at all
- Next Room helpful for inventory management to Receive the Asset to the Room it will be used in

Upload and Process Receive Transfer Transactions

At this point the Receive Transfer data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear.

Selecting the 'Incomplete Transactions' screen will show the absence of our previous Transfer Out transactions for the Assets.

Click on the 'Approved Transactions' menu option from the 'Scanned Transactions' menu options to see the Receive Transfer Transactions. If the system finds Transfer Out Transactions that match the incoming Receive Transfer Transactions then no action is required on your part. But if there are invalid Receive Transfer Transactions they will be placed in the Unapproved Transactions list. Invalid transactions in the Unapproved Transactions list cannot be fixed and then Approved.

C Approved Trans	actions - Windows	Internet E	xplore	er.											
🕗 🗢 🖻 ht	tp://192.168.6.127/MCS	/Transaction	s/Show1	TransactionsTable.as	spx?				*	🗟 🗲 🗙	Soogle 🚼				5
<u>Eile E</u> dit ⊻iew F	avorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp														
🚖 Favorites 🛛 🌈 🕫	Approved Transactions									🟠 •	N - L	🖶 🔹 Ba	ige v <u>S</u> af	ety • T <u>o</u> ols •	@• *
	nlock Scanner) Sc TRANSACTIONS	anned Trar	ısactio	ns 🗼 Manual Ad	ld New As	set ▶ Re		sical Inver	ntory / Cyo	le Count					
	(Search Fields: Item	Number, S	Serial N	lumber, Model Nu	mber or M	lanufactur	er)								
Transaction Type Item Number															
Scan Location		*													
Scan Sub Location Transaction Date			to												
Requestor						Go									
		🔷 of 1	Þ ÞÞ	1 Items 50	🔶 /Pag	e Go									
Transaction Type	Scan Scan Location Sub Location	Item Number	Class Code	Class Description	Serial Number	Model Number	Manufacturer	Original Cost	P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor Number	Vendor Name	Comments	New Locatio
Carl Transfer Out	050- Richland Elem	098107	6719	COSMETOLOGY	11118	DSC	ALLENTOWN SCIENTIC ASSOCI								(Brookme E
	OC Integrated System		-	eserved. V1.00.0	7										
<		1111													>
Done											😜 Interne	t	4	n 🖓 🔹 🔍 100)% •

Receive Transfer Transaction Data Flow



Stolen

To report a Stolen Asset select 'Stolen' from the Handheld Main Menu. This cannot be processed until a Police report has been filed.

Key in the Police Report and press Enter.

WindowsCE
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp
Stolen
Police Report:
Asset Tag:
Count: 0
Last Asset:
Next Police Report
Cancel OK
💐 Stolen 🛛 🖓 😓 🖉 着

Key in the Asset Tag for the Stolen Asset and then press Enter. Note that the scanner is not functional for scanning the tag since it was attached to the stolen item.



If there were multiple items reported on the same Police Report you can continue to enter additional Assets. The Handheld will keep count of the items and show you the last one entered. If you are processing multiple Police Reports at one time you can click on 'Next Police Report' and continue.

WindowsCE
<u>File Zoom Tools H</u> elp
Stolen
Police Report:
0987-001928009AJ
Asset Tag:
Count: 1
Last Asset: B61903
Next
Police
Report
Cancel OK
🏭 Stolen 🖉 🖉 🔁

Upload and Process Stolen Transactions

At this point the Stolen data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear.

C Unapproved Transactions - Windows Internet Explorer								
COO V Intp://192.168.6.127/MCS/NewTransactions/ShowNewTra	insactionsTable.aspx3	?	►	× 猪 G	oogle			P -
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help								
🚖 Favorites 🏾 🏉 Unapproved Transactions				• 🔊 -	-	 <u>P</u>age → 	<u>S</u> afety + T <u>o</u> c	ls • 🕜 • 🕺
								^
Inventory Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions Ma	inual Add New Ass	iet 🕨 Repo	orts 🕨 Physica	l Invento	ry / Cycle	Count		_
UNAPPROVED TRANSACTIONS								
Search for]	Go						
(Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, M Transaction Type All	1odel Number or M	lanufacturer)						
Item Number All								
Program / Project All								
Scan Location 050-Richland Elem 💙								
Scan Sub Location								
Scall Sub Excation								
Transaction Date to								
Requestor All		Go						
📓 🕚 🍾 😽 4 4 1 🔶 of 1 🕨 🕨 1 Item	ns 50 🔶 /Page	e Go						
Transaction Scan Scan Item Class Class	Serial	Model	Manufacturer	Original	P.O.	Accounting	Program /	Vendor
Type Location Sub Number Code Descript	tion Number	Number			Number	Code		Number
Q □ Stolen 050- 191757 1117 VCR/VID	EO 1613X30039	VPDT648	BROKSONIC					
Richland Elem	1013/30035	VPD1040	BROKSONIC					
							1	~
×]								>
				e 😔 1	nternet		🖓 • 🔍	100% 🔹

Stolen Transactions must be approved by the Office of Asset Management.

Click on the 'Approved Transactions' menu option from the 'Scanned Transactions' menu to see the Approved Stolen Transactions.

<i>С</i> Арр	roved Trans	sactions - \	Windows I	nternet l	ixplore	r.									X
Ge						FransactionsTab	ile.aspx?		V 🛛 😽	× 30	ioogle			8	2
Eile E	dit ⊻iew F	F <u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u>	ools <u>H</u> elp												
🔶 Favo	orites 🏼 🏉	Approved Tra	Insactions							• 🔊		▼ <u>P</u> age ▼	<u>S</u> afety + T	ools + 🔞	• »
															^
▶ Inve	entory 🕨 U	nlock Scanr	ier 🕨 Sca	inned Trai	nsaction	ns 🕨 Manua	Add New Asse	et 🕨 Rep	orts 🕨 Physic	al Invento	ory / Cycle	e Count			
	APPROVED	TRANSAC	TIONS												
	Search for							Go							
Tran	saction Type	-	_	Number,	Serial N	umber, Mode	l Number or Ma	nufacturer)						
	tem Number		~												
S	can Location	050-Rich	land Elem	*											
Scan S	Sub Location														
Teony	saction Date				to										
Trans	Requestor		~												
	Status		~					Go							
	3 O V		< < <u>1</u>	🔷 of 1	b b b	1 Items	50 🔷 /Page	Go							
	Transaction Type	Scan Location	Scan Sub	Item Number	Class Code	Class Description	Serial Number	Model Number	Manufacturer	Original Cost	P.O. Number	Accounting Code	g Program Project		
			Location			Description									
< □	Stolen	050- Richland Elem		191757	1117	VCR/VIDEO MIXER	1613X30039	VPDT648	BROKSONIC						
															~
<															>
										0	Internet		- @ • (at 100% 👘	•

Stolen Transaction Data Flow



Disposal Request

For an Asset to be disposed the Location must submit a Disposal Request. Select Disposal from the Handheld Main Menu.

There are three 'Reasons for Disposal'. Each will be reviewed separately.

- Traded
- Obsolete
- Damaged/Vandalized

WindowsCE
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp
Disposal Request
Reason for Disposal:
Old Asset Tag:
Comments:
A
Last Asset:
Cancel OK
💐 Disposal Request 🛛 🖓 🗫 🖗 🏴 🔁

Disposal Request - Traded

Enter the following on the Disposal Request screen:

- Select 'Traded' and press Enter
- Scan the 'Old Asset Tag' being traded
- Enter the reason for the Trade in the 'Comments' field and press Enter

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Disposal Request	
Reason for Disposal	:
Traded	▼
Old Asset Tag:	
306370	
Comments:	
BROKEN KEYS	A
	-
Last Asset:	
Cancel	ОК
Cancel	UK
💐 Disposal Request	A 20 - 20 - 27 -

Because the Asset is being Traded the system requires information about the new Asset being put in its place. It first wants to know if the replacement is from a 'New Manufacturer'.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> e	alp
Disposal Request	
New 1	Manufacturer?
Yes	No
_	
	Cancel
💐 Disposal Request	: A@\$~@• 7 75

If you select 'Yes' to the question of 'New Manufacturer' you will be given the following screen to enter the 'Manufacturer' name.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Disposal Request	
Manufacturer:	
YAMAHA	
Cancel	ОК
💐 Disposal Request	▲ 🎟 🎭 🌚 🕨 🔁 🔁

After completing the question of 'New Manufacturer' you will be questioned about whether the replacement is a 'New Model' or not.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Zoom Tools H</u> elp	
Disposal Request	
New Model?	
Yes	No
Cancel	
💐 Disposal Request 🛛 🗟 🤅	•>• 7 2

If it is a New Model click 'Yes' and you will be taken to the following screen to enter the Model.



After completing the 'New Model' question you will be asked if the Asset is Vendor Supplied. This question simply means is the Asset already supplied with an Asset Tag from the Vendor.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Disposal Request	
Vendor Supplied	?
Yes	No
Cancel	
💐 Disposal Request 🛛 🙆 6	ə Sə (ə) 🗭 🔁

If the Vendor has tagged the Asset with an Asset Number then click 'Yes' and you will be taken to the following screen to enter:

- Asset Tag applied by Vendor
- Serial Number this can be scanned if a barcode is available or keyed on the keyboard

WindowsCE
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp
Disposal Request
Asset Tag: T23909
Serial Number:
SN-00090-0013
Cancel OK
🐉 Disposal Request 🛛 🖓 🖗 🖗 🏴 🔁

If the Asset was not 'Vendor Supplied' then the previous screen would not have asked for an Asset Tag, only the Serial Number.

After entering the Serial number the Handheld will go back for the next Asset Tag being Traded.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Disposal Request	
Reason for Disposal:	
Traded	~
Old Asset Tag:	
Comments:	
	A
	-
Last Asset: 306370	
Cancel	ОК
都 Disposal Request 🛛 🖓 🐲	>@) 🖊 🖥

Disposal Request - Obsolete

Enter the following on the Disposal Request screen:

- Select 'Obsolete' and press Enter
- Scan the 'Old Asset Tag' being disposed
- Enter the reason for the Trade in the 'Comments' field and press Enter

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Disposal Request	
Reason for Disposal:	
Obsolete	~
Old Asset Tag:	
306382	
Comments:	_
TONER NO LONGER	AVAILABLE 🔄
	-
Last Asset:	
Cancel	ок
💐 Disposal Request	A 🛛 🕹 🗶 🕨 🔁

After entering the data requested the Handheld saves the Disposal Request and returns for the next Asset Tag to be disposed.



Disposal Request - Damaged/Vandalized

Enter the following on the Disposal Request screen:

- Select 'Damaged/Vandalized' and press Enter
- Scan the 'Old Asset Tag' being disposed
- Enter the reason for the Trade in the 'Comments' field and press Enter

WindowsCE
<u>File Zoom Tools Help</u>
Disposal Request
Reason for Disposal:
Damaged/Vandalized 🔹
Old Asset Tag:
306389
Comments:
STUDENT DROPPED IN WATER
Last Asset:
Cancel OK
🐉 Disposal Request 🛛 🖓 🎭 🐲 🗭 🔁

After entering the data requested the Handheld saves the Disposal Request and returns for the next Asset Tag to be disposed.

WindowsCE		
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>i</u>	<u>H</u> elp	
Disposal Request		
Reason for D)isposal:	
Damaged/Va	andalized	~
Old Asset Ta	ig:	
Comments:		
		A
		v
Last Asset:	306389	
Cancel		ок
Caricer		
💐 Disposal Reque	st 🖪 🤅	•\$~•• 🖻 🖥

Upload and Process Disposal Request Transactions

At this point the Disposal Request data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear. After the 'Lock' screen is displayed select 'Unapproved Transactions' from the 'Scanned Transactions' menu options.

Disposal Request	Transactions must	be approved by the	Office of Asset Management.
------------------	-------------------	--------------------	-----------------------------

🖉 Unapproved Transactions - Windows Internet Explorer	
🚱 🕤 💌 🔊 http://192.168.6.127/MCS/NewTransactions/ShowNewTransactionsTable.aspx?	
Eile Edit Yiew Favorites Iools Help	
🔆 Favorites 🖉 Unapproved Transactions 🎒 🔹 🔂 🔹 🖾 👘 👻 Page 🔹 Safety 🗸	Tools • 🕢 • »
	^
) Inventory) Unlock Scanner) Scanned Transactions) Manual Add New Asset) Reports) Physical Inventory / Cycle Count	
UNAPPROVED TRANSACTIONS	
Search for Go (Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, Model Number or Manufacturer)	
(Search Fields: Item number, Senai number, Model number or Manufacturer) Transaction Type All	
Item Number All	
Program / Project All	
Scan Location 050-Richland Elem 💙	=
Scan Sub Location	
Transaction Date to	
Requestor All Go	
🛛 🖉 🔨 📢 ◀ 1 🖨 of 1 ⊨ ►► 1 Items 50 🖨 /Page Go	
Transaction Scan Scan Item Class Class Serial Model Manufacturer Original P.O. Accounting Program /	Vendor Ven Number Na
Type Location Sub Number Code Description Number Number Cost Number Cost Oct Oct Oct Oct Oct Oct Oct Oct Oct Oc	Number Na
Q □ Disposal 050- 225830 6789 FAMILY &	
Request Richland CONSUMER Elem SCIENCE	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	>
Done 😜 Internet 🆓 🗸	🔍 100% 🔻 🔡

All valid Approved Disposal Request Transactions for Obsolete and Damaged/Vandalized will be removed from the Unapproved Transactions list and moved to the Incomplete Transactions list awaiting:

• Disposal Receive Transactions from the Office of Asset Administration

🗧 Incomplete Transactions - Windows Internet Explorer	
🚱 🕞 💌 🙋 http://192.168.6.127/MCS/IncompleteTransactions/ShowIncompleteTransactionsTable.aspx? 💟 🗟 🕁 🗙 🋂 Google 🖉	•
Elle Edit View Favorites Iools Help	
🚖 Favorites 🖉 Incomplete Transactions 👌 🔹 👼 💌 Bage + Safety + Tgols + 🔞	• »
	—
Inventory Unlock Scanner Scanned Transactions Manual Add New Asset Reports Physical Inventory / Cycle Count	
INCOMPLETE TRANSACTIONS	
Search for Go	
(Search Fields: Item Number, Serial Number, Model Number or Manufacturer) Transaction Type Disposal Request 💙	
Item Number All	
Program / Project All	
Scan Location 050-Richland Elem 💟	
Scan Sub Location	
Transaction Date to	
Requestor All	
Status All Co	
[図] ③] ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓ ↓	
	′endo Name
Location Location	
Concentration of the second se	
Request Richland CONSUMER SCIENCE	
Copyright © 2010 ADC Integrated Systems, Inc. All rights reserved. V1.00.07	
one	>
one 😜 Internet 🍕 🕶 🔍 100%	·:

For Traded items there is no other scan required if it was 'Vendor Supplied'. When an Asset is traded the old Asset is removed and a new one left in its place. Therefore the approved 'Vendor Supplied' transactions are moved to the Approved Transactions list. If the new Asset was not scanned as 'Vendor Supplied' then an Add transaction will be placed in the Incomplete Transactions awaiting Tag Confirm.

Disposal Request Transaction Data Flow



Reactivate

To put an Asset back into inventory that was previously taken out as Stolen, Missing or Scrapped then you would use Reactivate. Click 'Reactivate' at the Handheld Main Menu.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u>	lp.
Reactivate	
Asset Tag:	
Serial Numbe	-:
Comments:	
	A
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Last Asset:	
Cancel	ок
Curicer	
🐮 Reactivate	A 🐲 🌫 🗩 🔁

Enter the following values:

- Asset Tag
- Serial Number
- Comments why this Asset is being reactivated

🗖 WindowsCE 📃 🗖 🗙
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp
Reactivate
Asset Tag:
279661
Serial Number:
U36153925
Comments:
WAS SCRAPPED BUT SPARE
Ŧ
Last Asset:
Cancel OK
💐 Reactivate 🛛 🖓 🗫 🐲 🕨 🔁

After the data is saved the handheld will clear the screen for the next Asset to Reactivate. The Last Asset entered is displayed near the bottom of the screen for confirmation.

WindowsCE
<u>File Zoom Iools H</u> elp
Reactivate
Asset Tag:
Serial Number:
Comments:
_
Last Asset: 279661
Cancel OK
Curicer
🗱 Reactivate 🛛 🖓 🐲 🖗 🏴 🔁

Upload and Process Reactivate Transactions

At this point the Reactivate data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear.

Reactivate Transactions must be approved by the Office of Asset Management. Select 'Unapproved Transactions' from the 'Scanned Transactions' menu options.

🖉 Unapproved Transa	actions - Windows	s Internet E	xplorer									
() ▼ (2) http://1	192.168.6.127/MCS/M	NewTransaction	ns/ShowNewTransa	actionsTable.	aspx?	-	3 6	Soogle				<u>۹</u>
<u>File E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vori	rites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp											
🖕 Favorites 🛛 🌈 Unapp	proved Transactions						🟠 -	a - 🗆	🖶 🝷 Page		T <u>o</u> ols + 🌘)•
		nned Transa	ctions 🕨 Manu	al Add New	Asset 🕨	Reports)	Physical I	ventory /	Cycle Count			
UNAPPROVED T	TRANSACTIONS											
Search for					_	io I						
Transaction Type Al	earch Fields: Item	Number, Ser	ial Number, Moo	lei Number	or Manufac	turer)						
Item Number A	II 💌											
Program / Project Al	II 💙											
Scan Location 05	50-Richland Elem	*										
Scan Sub Location												
Scall Sub Eocation												
Transaction Date		to										
Requestor Al	V					io						
N N		🔷 of 1 🕨	▶▶ 1 Items	50 🔶 /	Page Go							
	Scan Scan		ass Class	Serial	Model	Manufactur			Accounting	Program /	Vendor	Vend
Type Lo	cation Sub Location	Number Co	ode Description	n Number	Number			Number	Code		Number	Nam
Reactivate 05	50-	090750 24	36 DISC/HARD	793619	A2M0003	APPLE						
Rid	chland	000000 24	DRIVE	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	ALMOODD	AFFEL						
			1		1	1						
Copyright © 2010 ADC Ir	ntegrated Systems	, Inc. All righ	ts reserved. V1.	00.07								
												-
S Done								😜 Intern	et		a 100%	>

Click on the 'Approved Transactions' menu option from the 'Scanned Transactions' menu options. You can now see the Approved Reactivate Transactions. But if there are invalid Reactivate Transactions they will be placed in the Unapproved Transactions list.

C Approved Trans	actions - Windows Int	ternet Explore	r									
📀 🗢 🖉 htt	p://192.168.6.127/MCS/Tr	ansactions/ShowT	ransactionsTab	le.aspx?		- 🛛	67 🗙	🛃 Google				ب م
<u>File E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F _i	<u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp											
🚖 Favorites 🛛 🌈 🗚	pproved Transactions						🟠 • (a - 🖃	🖶 🔹 Page	• <u>S</u> afety •	Tools 👻 🔞	• »
		ned Transaction	15 🕨 Manua	l Add New	Asset 🕨	Reports 🕨 Ph	ysical In	ventory / (Cycle Count			
APPROVED	TRANSACTIONS											
Search for					_							
Transaction Type	(Search Fields: Item N Reactivate	lumber, Serial N	umber, Mode	I Number (or Manufact	urer)						
Item Number	All											
Scan Location	050-Richland Elem 💌											
Scan Sub Location												
Scall Sub Location												
Transaction Date		to										
Requestor					G							
Status			-	_	_							
		🔷 of 1 🕨 🕨	1 Items	50 🔤 /	Page Go							
Transaction Type		Item Class Number Code	Class Description	Serial Number	Model Number	Manufacturer	Original Cost	P.O. Number	Accounting Code	Program / Project	Vendor Number	Vend Nam
	Location											
🔍 🔲 Reactivate	050- Richland	90750 2436	DISC/HARD DRIVE	793619	A2M0003	APPLE						
	Elem											
Copyright © 2010 AD	C Integrated Systems,	Inc. All rights re	eserved. V1.0	0.07								
.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,												
<.												>
Done								😌 Intern	et	- @ -	🔩 100%	•

Reactivate Transaction Data Flow



Physical Inventory

The Physical Inventory transaction is used when you must count your entire Asset inventory. Click 'Physical Inventory' on the Handheld Main Menu.

If your Location does not have Sub Locations then Sub Location will be disabled. If you do have Sub Locations then select the proper Sub Location from the dropdown list.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Physical Inventory	
Sub Location:	
Room:	
Cancel	ОК
8 Physical Inventory	A@\$~@• 77 5

Enter the Room number you are counting in. If your inventory is not segmented by Rooms then you can press Enter without putting a value for Room. The Handheld will confirm that you want to 'Continue without a Room'.

Note: When you use Rooms during Physical Inventory, any Assets found in that Room will be updated in Inventory for that Room. So Physical Inventory is a great time to organize your inventory by Room while doing your count.



Now scan all the Assets in that Room.

WindowsCE		
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools	Help	
Physical Invento	ry	
	R	oom:
Asset Tag:	268968	
Count	: 0	
Total	: 0	
Last Asset	:	
Missing]	Complete
Cancel		ок
💐 Physical Inven	tory 🛛 🕯) So 🖉 🔁

As you scan 'Count' shows the number of Assets scanned in the current Room. 'Total' shows the total counted in all Rooms during this scan session. When the Handheld is uploaded it will reset the 'Count' and 'Total' values.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Zoom Tools </u>	<u>t</u> elp
Physical Inventor	¥
	Room:
Asset Tag:	
Count:	1
Total:	1
Last Asset:	268968
Missing	Complete
Cancel	ОК
💐 Physical Invent	ory 🛛 🖓 😓 🗩 🗖 🖥

To go to the next Sub Location or Room simply press 'Cancel' to move back one screen.

WindowsCE	
<u> Eile Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Physical Inventory	
Sub Location: Room: DEC	
Cancel	ОК
💐 Physical Inventory	A 📾 🌫 🌚 🕨 🔁

Since the Room has been changed you can see that 'Count' is now 0 and 'Total' is showing the count of the total Assets counted so far.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Zoom T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Physical Inventory	
	Room: DEC
Asset Tag:	
Count: 0	
Total: 5	
Last Asset:	
Missing	Complete
Cancel	ОК
💐 Physical Inventory	A 🛛 🛸 🐨 🔽 着

After the first Asset is scanned in the new location 'Count' and 'Total' are updated accordingly.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Physical Inventory	
	Room: DEC
Asset Tag:	
Count: 1	
Total: 6	
Last Asset: 291664	
Missing	Complete
Cancel	ОК
💐 Physical Inventory 🛛 🕅) 📾 🌫 📾 🕨 🔁

While counting in a Room press 'Missing' and a list of the uncounted Assets in that Room will be displayed. After reviewing the list click 'Cancel' to return to the scan screen.

Windows	CE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u>	ools <u>H</u> elp	
Physical Inv	entory - Mis	sing
		Room: DEC
Asset Tag	3	Description
292470	ROLANE)
A81139	IBM	
A81140	IBM	-
A81143	IBM	
A81144	IBM	
A81145	IBM	
A81146	IBM	
A81147	IBM	▼
	Can	cel
🂐 Physical 1	inventory - Mi	ssing 🛛 🕭 🌫 🍘 🕨 🔁

Upload and Process Physical Inventory Transactions

At this point the Physical Inventory data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear. You do not have to complete the whole Inventory before uploading. You can do a portion of your count and upload it before doing the rest of the count. You can also recount Assets with the scanner and upload again. The system will allow each scenario.

Physical Inventory Transactions are not individually approved. A Physical Inventory is Approved or Denied only after the Location has submitted it as Complete.

To review the Physical Inventory select 'Physical Inventory' from the 'Physical Inventory / Cycle Count' menu options.

🕽 🕞 🔻 🙋 http:/	//192.168.6.127	/MCS/Inven	ntory/ShowIr	nventory Lable, aspx	2	~	🗟 😏 🗙 🚼	Google			8
e <u>E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vo	orites <u>T</u> ools	Help									
Favorites 🏾 🏉 Inve	entory						🟠 • 🔊	- 🖃 🖷	• Page •	Safety + To	ols 👻 🔞
					·						
Inventory 🕨 Unlo	ck Scanner	Scanned	d Transacti	ions 🜓 Manual .	Add New Asset		Physical Inven		le Count		
INVENTORY							Physical Invent Completed Physical PhysicaPhysi		ntory		
Search for					6	Go	Physical Invent				
	(Search Fields	s: Item Nu	umber, Seri		el Number, Manuf	acturer or Vei	Cycle Count Completed Cyc	le Count			
Class Code	All			~							
Acquisition Date			to								
	All										
Program Project	All E Bate	~									
	All E Rate 050-Richland										
	E Rate			1							
Location Sub Location	E Rate 050-Richland			1							
Location	E Rate			1		Rep	ort Stolen Asset)			
Location Sub Location	E Rate 050-Richland			1			ort Stolen Asset)			
Location Sub Location Room	E Rate 050-Richland All V New			1		Go	ort Stolen Asset)			
Location Sub Location Room	E Rate OSO-Richland All V New Missing In	i Elem ¥		▶ 584 Items		Go	ort Stolen Asset)			
Location Sub Location Room urrent Status Code	E Rate 050-Richland All V New Missing In	Elem V	of 12 🕨	_	50 🔷 /Page	Go		Orininal	Acquisition	PO	Arco
Location Sub Location Room	E Rate 050-Richland All New Missing In Ib Room	i Elem V	of 12 🕨	▶▶ 584 Items ass Description		Go	ort Stolen Asset Manufacturer	Original Cost	Acquisition Date	P.O. Number	Αссо
Location Sub Location Room urrent Status Code	E Rate 050-Richland All V New Missing In Idd C Idd I	1 Elem V	of 12 Class Code 6300 BAN	ass Description	50 🔶 /Page Serial Number 5840	Go Go Model					Acco
Location Sub Location Room urrent Status Code	E Rate 050-Richland All V New Missing In Idd C Idd I	1 Elem V	of 12 Class Code 6300 BAN	ass Description	50 🔶 /Page Serial Number 5840	Go Go Model Number	Manufacturer	Cost	Date		Acco
Location Sub Location Room urrent Status Code	E Rate (050-Richland All New Missing In Idd Room Idd Id	1 Elem V 1 Lem Number 021213	of 12 🕨 Class Cla G300 BAN AMI 6165 BAS	ass Description ND PLIFIER/SPEAKER SS DRUM,	50 🔶 /Page Serial Number 5840	Go Go Model Number	Manufacturer	Cost	Date		Acco
Location Sub Location Room urrent Status Code	E Rate (050-Richland All New Missing In Idd Room Idd Id	1 Elem V 1 Lem Number 021213	of 12 🕨 Class Cla G300 BAN AMI 6165 BAS	ass Description ID PLIFIER/SPEAKER	50 🔶 /Page Serial Number 5840	Go Go Model Number	Manufacturer SHURE	Cost 150.00	Date 1/1/1969		

Use this screen to review the progress of your Physical Inventory. By using the 'Status' filter you can select 'Missing' to find Assets that have not been scanned.

Ø	Physical	Inventory - Wi	ndows	Internet Explorer												X
G	•	🖉 http://192.1	68.6.12	/MCS/PhysicalInventory/	ShowPhysicalInve	entoryTable.aspx?		~	₽ 4	× 猪	Googl	e			 	•
File	Edit	view Favorites	Tools	Help												
¥	Favorites	🟉 Physical In	ventory							• 🔊	- 🗆	🛛 🖶 🝷 Page	🔹 🔹 Safety 🕶	Tools 🕶 (•	**
	Inventory	∕ → Unlock Sca	anner	Scanned Transaction	ons 🕨 Manual	Add New Asset	: ► Repor	rts ▶Phv	vsical Inve	ntory /	Cycle	Count		i <u>qn Out</u> 🌍 lo Richland	d Us) ^
	🖄 РНҮЗ	ICAL INVENT	ORY	• •												
	Search fo	or 🗌			Go											
	Progra		ls: Item	Number, Serial Numb	er, Model Num	ber or Manufacti	urer)									
	Locatio	on 050-Richlan	d Elem	*			Validate	Inventory)							
St	ıb Locatio	'n														
	Statu	is All 💙					Complete	Inventory								
								_								
	🛛 (3 16	44 4	1 🔷 of 12 🕨	> 584 Item	s <mark>50 </mark> 🔶 /Pag	ge Go									
	Item Number	Serial Number	Class Code	Class Description	Model	Manufacturer	Program	Location	Sub Location	Room		Transaction Date Time	User	Status		
٩	270190	A6RK488685	2435	PRINTER	P110A2	EPSON		050- Richland Elem		100		10/2/2010 1:27 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок		
٩,	270191	2100173002	1254	VIDEO CAMCORDER	ZR10	CANON		050- Richland Elem		100		10/2/2010 1:27 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок		
٩	270192	16547017	1117	VCR/VIDEO MIXER	VRA631AT22	PHILIPS		050- Richland Elem		100		10/2/2010 1:28 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок		
٩	270193	24502201	1117	VCR/VIDEO MIXER	VRA631AT22	PHILIPS		050- Richland Elem		100		10/2/2010 1:28 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок		
٩	272159	11163-AQ	2434	COMPUTER	3000	ALPHA SMART		050- Richland Elem		100		10/2/2010 1:28 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок		
٩	073722	73722	6165	BASS DRUM, CONCERT		SLINGERLAND		050- Richland				10/2/2010 1:28 PM	RICHLAND USER	Missing		~
<													0			2
Done										6	Inter	net	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	🔍 100%	÷ ۰	

Validate Physical Inventory

During the Inventory click 'Validate Inventory' to see whether your Inventory Count is ready to submit for approval. The system will review several things:

- Missing Assets Count
- Other scanned transactions in process that are not complete

All normal transactions (i.e. Add, Transfer, etc) must be completed before a Physical Inventory can be completed.

Window	s Internet Explorer 🛛 🔀
1	Unfinished transactions exist for counted Assets: Missing Assets - 167 Approved Transactions - 8
	ок

Complete Physical Inventory

After you have found all Missing Assets and are ready to submit your Inventory for approval then click 'Complete Inventory'. Again the system will confirm that all Assets were counted and there are no other unfinished transactions in process. If so you will be notified with a message giving you details of what needs to be addressed.



When all transactions have been completed and the Inventory is Completed you will see the following message.



ADC Integrated Systems, Inc.

Approve / Deny Completed Physical Inventory

After the Physical Inventory has been Completed by the Location it is reviewed by the Office of Asset Management. While it is waiting for review it can be seen in 'Completed Physical Inventory'.

🖉 Completed	l Physica	l Inventory - 1	Nindov	ws Internet Explorer										
GO -	🖉 http://	192.168.6.127/№	ICS/Com	pletedPhysicalInventory/S	5howCompletedPh	iysicalInventoryTa	ble2.asp 🔽	₽ +	🗙 🚼 Go	ogle				P •
<u>File E</u> dit <u>V</u> i	iew F <u>a</u> vor	rites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u>	lelp											
🚖 Favorites	🥖 Comp	leted Physical In	ventory						• 🔊 ·	-	h •	<u>Page + S</u> afety	▼ Tools ▼ (? • [≫]
														Sign 🔷
													He	ello R
▶ Inventory	▶ Unloc	k Scanner 🔹 🕨	Scanne	ed Transactions 🔰 M	anual Add New	Asset > Repo	orts 🕨 Ph	ysical Inve	entory / Cy	cle Cou	nt			
🛛 сомр	LETED PH	IYSICAL INVE	INTOR	Y										
	Location	050-Richland	Elem 🕚	*										
Sub	Location													
340	Location													
Submitted D	ate Time			to		Go								
	Vo 🗌		÷	of 1 🕨 🕨 1 Iter	ns 50 🔶 / F	Page Go								=
		Location			Sub Location			Submitted	Date Time				Submitted	іВу
)-Richland		tony Dr			10/2	/2010 1:36	PM				Richland U	lser	
	ompleted	Physical Inven	tory De											-1
			÷	of 59 🕨 🍉 584	Items 10	/Page Go								
	Item Number	Serial Number	Class Code	Class Code Description					Sub Location			Transaction Date Time		Sta
٩	270190	A6RK488685	2435	PRINTER	P110A2	EPSON		<u>050-</u> <u>Richland</u> <u>Elem</u>		100		10/2/2010 1:27 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок
٩	270191	2100173002	1254	VIDEO CAMCORDER	ZR10	CANON		<u>050-</u> <u>Richland</u> <u>Elem</u>		100		10/2/2010 1:27 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок
٩	270192	16547017	1117	VCR/VIDEO MIXER	VRA631AT22	PHILIPS		<u>050-</u> <u>Richland</u> <u>Elem</u>		100		10/2/2010 1:28 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок
	270193	24502201	1117	VCR/VIDEO MIXER	VRA631AT22	PHILIPS		<u>050-</u> <u>Richland</u> <u>Elem</u>		100		10/2/2010 1:28 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок
	272159	11163-AQ	2434	COMPUTER	3000	ALPHA SMART		050- Richland Elem		100		10/2/2010 1:28 PM	RICHLAND USER	ок
<	021213	5840	6300	RAND	315	SHURE		050-				10/2/2010	Richland	Mie 💙
Done									😜 Iı	nternet		-	 ■ 100% 	•

Physical Inventory History

After a Physical Inventory is approved for a Location it is stored in 'Physical Inventory History'. This can be viewed by selecting 'Physical Inventory History' from the 'Physical Inventory / Cycle Count' menu options.

On the following screen particular counts can be reviewed or exported to Excel as needed for further analysis. Summary information is also available:

- Total Assets
- Total Counted
- Total Missed (not counted)

C Phys	ical Inventory	History - Window	s Internet Exp	lorer									
Ge	🗢 🙋 http://	192.168.6.127/MCS/F	hysicalInventory	Frend/ShowPhysica	alInventoryTrend	Table.aspx?	-	😽 🗙 🚼 Google		- ۵			
<u>Eile E</u>													
🔶 Favo	rites 🏾 🏉 Physi	cal Inventory History							🚽 🕶 Page 🕶 🗧	ōafety → T <u>o</u> ols → 🕡 → '			
										Sign Out 🕘 🕒			
										Hello Richland User			
▶ Inve	ntory 🕨 Unloc	k Scanner 🔹 🕨 Sca	nned Transactio	ons 🕨 Manual	Add New Asse	t 🕨 Repo	orts 🕨 Physica	al Inventory / Cycle Co	unt				
	PHYSICAL INV	ENTORY HISTOR	r										
	Location	050-Richland Eler	n 💌										
	Sub Location												
Submi	tted Date Time		to										
Appro	oved Date Time	All	to										
	Year	2010											
						Go							
	3 (5) 16		🔷 of 1 🕨 🕨	1 Items 5	0 🔷 /Page	Go							
	Location	Sub Location	Total Assets	Total Counted	Total Missed	Year	Submitted By	Submitted Date Time	Approved By	Approved Date Time			
÷	050-Richland El	em	396	11	385	2010	Richland User	10/22/2009 2:56 PM	Keith Wood	10/22/2009 2:56 PM			
Page Total:			396	11	385								
Grand Total:			396	11	385								
							1		1				
Copyrigh	nt © 2010 ADC I	ntegrated Systems	, Inc. All rights	reserved. V1.00	.07								
								😜 Internet		🖓 🔹 🔍 100% 🔹			

Physical Inventory Transaction Data Flow


Cycle Count / Audit

The Cycle Count transaction is used when you do a count of a subset of your Asset inventory. This is handy throughout the year to do spot checks on the accuracy of you inventory. It helps keep the inventory clean so that Physical Inventory has less reconciliation. Click 'Cycle Count / Audit' on the Handheld Main Menu.

If your Location does not have Sub Locations then Sub Location will be disabled. If you do have Sub Locations then select the proper Sub Location from the dropdown list.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Cycle Count	
Sub Location:	
Room:	
Cancel	ОК
都 Cycle Count	A 📾 🌫 📾 🕨 🔁

Enter the Room number you are counting in. If your inventory is not segmented by Rooms then you can press Enter without putting a value for Room. The Handheld will confirm that you want to 'Continue without a Room'.

Note: When you use Rooms during a Cycle Count, any Assets found in that Room will be updated in Inventory for that Room. So a Cycle Count is a great time to organize your inventory by Room while doing your count.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Cycle Count	
Sub Location:	
Room:	
DEC	
Cancel	ОК
💐 Cycle Count	A 📾 🌫 📾 🕨 🔁

Now scan all the Assets in that Room.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Cycle Count	
	Room: DEC
Asset Tag:	
Count: 0	
Total: 0	
Last Asset:	
Missing	Complete
Cancel	ОК
💐 Cycle Count	▲:::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::

As you scan 'Count' shows the number of Assets scanned in the current Room. 'Total' shows the total counted in all Rooms during this scan session. When the Handheld is uploaded it will reset the 'Count' and 'Total' values.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Cycle Count	
	Room: DEC
Asset Tag: A	51685
Count: 1	
Total: 1	
Last Asset:	
Missing	Complete
Cancel	ОК
💐 Cycle Count	A 📾 🌫 🌚 🛛 🔁

While counting in a Room press 'Missing' and a list of the uncounted Assets in that Room will be displayed. After reviewing the list click 'Cancel' to return to the scan screen.

WindowsCE	
<u>File Z</u> oom <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
Cycle Count - Missing	
	Room: DEC
<u>Asset Tag</u>	Description
A82400 IBM	
Can	cel
💐 Cycle Count - Missing	A 🐲 🕪 🗩 🔁

Upload and Process Cycle Count Transactions

At this point the Cycle Count data can be uploaded to the system. Simply place the Handheld in its cradle and wait for the 'Lock' screen to appear. You do not have to complete the whole Cycle Count before uploading. You can do a portion of your count and upload it before doing the rest of the count. You can also recount Assets with the scanner and upload again. The system will allow each scenario.

To review the Cycle Count select 'Cycle Count' from the 'Physical Inventory / Cycle Count' menu options.

Cycle Cou	unt - Wind	ows In	ternet Explo	rer												(
GO -	🥖 http://	devsvr/N	1CS/CycleCount	/ShowCycleC	iountTable.aspx?								🔽 🛃 🗙	Google	•		P -
Eile Edit y	<u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vor	rites <u>T</u>	ools <u>H</u> elp														
🚖 🏟 🥫	9 Cycle Coun	ıt											6	- 5	-	• 📴 <u>P</u> age • 🍈	T <u>o</u> ols -
																	🕙 Sign
																	Hell
▶ Inventory	/ ► Unloc	k Scanr	ier 🕨 Scanr	ed Transac	tions 🕨 Manu	al Add Nev	/ Asset	Audit Tra	nsactio	ıs ∮Rep	orts 🕨 P	hysical In	ventory / Cyo	le Count	Conf	iguration	
🖄 CYCL	E COUNT																
	Search for	· [Go									
	Class Code	All	*														
	Program		~														
	Location	002-	Berclair Elem	*													
S	ub Location																
	Room	All	*														
	nt Location			~													
Transaction					to					_ Co	omplete Cycl	e Count					
Administr	Status ator Status		*														
	Is Error		*					Go									
	W 🛛 🕯	à 🔿	No		🔷 of 1 🕨	▶▶ 3 It	ems 10	🔶 /Page	Go								
Item Number	Serial Number	Class Code	Class Code Description	Model	Manufacturer	Program	Location	Sub Location	Room	Current Location	Current Sub Location	Current Room	Transaction Date Time	User	Status	Administrator Status	Is Error
🔍 A61684	KLBBBOM	2434	COMPUTER	830529U	IBM	EXCEP CHLD	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	2/2/2010 5:56 PM	KEITH WOOD	ок	ок	No
🔍 A61685	66FWBV7	2437	MONITOR	6331- 47N	IBM	EXCEP CHLD	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	2/2/2010 5:56 PM	KEITH WOOD	ок	ок	No
A82400	KLBBA87	2434	COMPUTER	8187- D1U	ІВМ	EXCEP CHLD	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	2/2/2010 5:57 PM	KEITH WOOD	Missing	Missing	Yes
Copyright © 2	2010 ADC I	ntegrat	ed Systems, i	Inc. All righ	ts reserved. V1.	00.00											
<																	>

Complete Cycle Count

After the Cycle Count is complete click on 'Complete Cycle Count' on the Cycle Count screen. The Cycle Count transactions will be moved to Completed Cycle Count and the following confirmation message will be displayed.

Window	s Internet Explorer 🛛 🛛 🚺	(
♪	Cycle Count Completed Successfully	ļ
	ОК	

Completed Cycle Count

After the Cycle Count is completed by the Location it is moved to Completed Cycle Count. This can be viewed by selecting 'Completed Cycle Count' from the 'Physical Inventory / Cycle Count' menu options. There are no actions required on this screen. It is for historical viewing of previous Cycle Counts

Complet 🌔	ed Cycle	e Count - V	Vindows	s Internet Exp	plorer														×
00-	🔊 htt	p://devsvr/M	ICS/Comp	letedCycleCount	/ShowComple	etedCycleCountTab	ile.aspx?						*	147 X	Soo	gle		٩	•
<u>File E</u> dit	⊻iew F	<u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u> o	ools <u>H</u> e	lp															
🔶 Favorites	🥑 🏉 c	ompleted Cyd	:le Count											·	N - C	🗈 🖶 🔹 Bag	e ▼ <u>S</u> afet	:y • T <u>o</u> ols • 🔞 •	»
																	0	Sign Out 🌍 💄 Hello MCS Admin	~
▶ Inventor	ry ≯Un	lock Scann	er ≯s	canned Transa	actions 🕨 🕨	Manual Add Nev	v Asset	Audit Tran	nsactions	▶ Repo	orts 🕨 Ph	nysical Inver	itory / Cycle Co	ount 🕨	Configura	ition			
🔯 COM	1PLETED	CYCLE CO	UNT																
	Si	ite 002-Be	erclair Ele	em 💌															
s	ub Locati	on																	
Submitted	Date Tin	ne			to			Go											
	J V0		1	🛑 🌲 of 1 🕨	▶▶ 1 B	tems 🚺 🔶 /	/Page Go												
Loca					Sut	b Location			Submitt	ted Date	Time				Submi	itted By			
□ 🔍 002-									2/2/201	LO 5:56	эM				Keith	Wood			
Cor		Cycle Coun		<u> </u>	-														
			1	🗢 of 1 🕨 🕨	3 Item	ns 10 🔶 /Pa	ge Go												
	Item Number	Serial Number	Class Code	Class Description					Sub Location		Current Site	Current Room	Transaction Date Time			Administrato Status		Er r or Description	
٩,	A61684	KLBBBOM	2434	COMPUTER	830529U	IBM	EXCEP CHLD	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	002- Berclair Elem	DEC	2/2/2010 5:56 PM	KEITH WOOD	ок	ок	No		
٩,	A61685	66FWBV7	2437	MONITOR	6331- 47N	IBM	EXCEP CHLD	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	002- Berclair Elem	DEC	2/2/2010 5:56 PM	KEITH WOOD	ок	ок	No		
٩,	A82400	KLBBA87	2434	COMPUTER	8187- D1U	IBM	EXCEP CHLD	002- Berclair Elem		DEC	002- Berclair Elem	DEC	2/2/2010 5:57 PM	KEITH WOOD	Missing	Missing	Yes	Asset not scanned in CYCLE COUNT	
Copyright ©	2010 AD	°C Integrate	≀d Syster	ms, Inc. All rig	hts reserve	d. V1.00.03													>

Cycle Count Transaction Data Flow



Reports

In the Admin Web Application, click 'Reports' on the main menu. You will be presented with a list of available reports. To run a report simply click on the report link in the list.

♥ 🕑 ▼ [[e] http://192.1	68.6.127/MCS/MCS	Reports/ShowMCS	SReportsTa	et 🞽 🖾	€•) ×		Google				
e <u>E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp										
Favorites 🏾 🌈 Reports					🟠 -	5	- 🖃		• <u>P</u> age		T <u>o</u> ols + 🔞
									1		Sign Out 🕤
										He	llo Richland
Inventory 👂 Unlock Sca	nner 🕨 Scanne	d Transactions	▶ Mani	ual Add N	ew Asse	t 🕨	Report	is 🕨	Physica	l Inventor	y / Cycle Cou
REPORTS											
	of 1 🕨 🕨	15 Items 50	🔶 /Pag	0 60							
				je do							
	Na	ime									
Current Location A	ssets										
Cycle Count - Iter	ns Counted										
Cycle Count - Iter	ns Missing										
Cycle Count - Iter	ns Out Of Place				_						
Physical Inventory	- Items Counted	1									
Physical Inventory	- Items Missing										
		-1									
Physical Inventory	- Items Out Of F	lace			_						
yright © 2010 ADC Integ	rated Systems, Ir	ic. All rights rese	erved. V1	.00.07							

The report can also be 'Exported' to a file that you can save on your local computer. Simply click on the down arrow to the right of 'Select a format', select your desired file type and then click 'Export'.



Current Report List

- 1. 'Current Location Assets' Current Asset Inventory for a Location and Sub Location
- 'Cycle Count Items Counted' Items that are in current Cycle Counts that have not been Completed
- 3. 'Cycle Count Items Missing' Items that were not found during the Cycle Count
- 4. 'Cycle Count Items not At Proper Location' Items scanned in the Cycle Count that were found at the wrong Location
- 'Cycle Count Items Out of Place' Items scanned in the Cycle Count that were found in the wrong Room
- 6. 'Physical Inventory Items Counted' Items that have been counted in the current Physical Inventory
- 7. 'Physical Inventory Items Missing' Items that were not found during the Physical Inventory
- 8. 'Physical Inventory Items not At Proper Location' Items scanned in the Physical Inventory that were found at the wrong Location
- 9. 'Physical Inventory Items Out of Place' Items scanned in the Physical Inventory that were found in the wrong Room

Handheld Scanner Operation

The handheld scanner is a Motorola MC3000. It has been loaded with a custom application to collect data for the AMSI system. Data can be entered either on the keyboard or with the integrated barcode scanner. In some cases the scanner has been disabled when not appropriate for the particular input field. The keyboard is always enabled.



The handheld also has a touch sensitive screen for clicking on dropdown lists and buttons. There is an integrated stylus to touch the screen with. **CAUTION:** Do not use a sharp object such as a pen, pencil or metal tool to touch the screen. Doing so can damage the surface of the screen and render the touch screen inoperable.

Keyboard Data Entry

When the cursor is in an input field press the desired keys on the keypad followed by the ENTER key. All fields are accepted by pressing the ENTER key.

Scanner Data Entry

Please use caution with the integrated laser scanner. Under normal operating conditions it is completely safe. Do not stare directly into the laser scanner while pushing the scanner button.



When a field accepts scanned data you may activate the scanner by pressing the yellow 'Scan Button' on the face of the handheld or one of the 'Scan' buttons on the side of the handheld. The scanner will

illuminate its red laser beam as long as you hold a 'Scan Button'. When the scanner successfully decodes the barcode it will beep, display the data in the current input field and then turn the laser beam off.

To read a barcode simply aim the red laser beam at the barcode so that the beam passes from one end of the barcode to the other. If the beam does not pass completely through the barcode all at the same time then the barcode will not decode. It is not necessary to move the beam from top to bottom of the barcode. Simply hold the beam on the barcode and it should immediately decode. If the beam does not pass all the way from one side of the barcode to the other then the scanner might be too close to the barcode. For the AMSI Asset Tag the typical distance required between the barcode and the scanner is 5 to 10 inches.

Warm Boot Scanner

On occasion when the handheld does not appear to be operating correctly, you my try to reset it by doing a 'Warm Boot' on the scanner.

- 1. Press and simultaneously hold **7**, **9** and **Power**. Do not hold down any other keys or buttons.
- 2. As the mobile computer initializes MC3000 demo window appears.

Cold Boot Scanner

If the scanner stops responding to all input and a 'Warm Boot' does not correct the issue you may try a 'Cold Boot'.

- 1. Simultaneously press and then release the **1**, **9** and **Power** keys. Do not hold down any other keys or buttons.
- 2. As the mobile computer initializes, the splash window, below, appears for about a minute.



3. Calibrate the touch screen

Calibrate the Touch Screen

- 1. Remove the stylus from the stylus holder.
- 2. Carefully press and briefly hold the stylus tip on the center of the **Calibration** screen target. Repeat the procedure as the target moves and stops at different locations on the screen. This enters the new calibration settings.



3. Once all of the new calibration settings are input, tap the screen or press the **ENTER** button to save the new calibration settings. Press **ESC** to discard the new calibration settings.

MC3000 Quick Start Guide



